
SIXTH FORM NEWS 

In this edition 

 Highly Commended 

 Refugee Week 

 The Poetry Competition 

 The Debate Competition 

 Creative Writing 
Workshop 

 Talent Tap Parent Guide  

The theme of the last week was Refugee Week. Year 12 student Caleb 
Palmer suggested that we make an effort to raise awareness in college 
for refugees and that triggered a number of activities that are outlined in 
more detail in this newsletter.  

Today I am making final preparations for the Year 13 Leavers’ Ball and 
Leavers’ Service. It’s an emotional time of year. Miss Harland has been 
trawling through old phots and the service is going to be a tearjerker—
no doubt! More on this in the next edition. 

Looking ahead please be aware that the year finishes on Thursday the 
25th of July for Year 12 and the last two days of term will be activities 
days. There are trips available as well as onsite activities culminating in 
the end of year party for Year 12 on Thursday afternoon. There are 
more details in this newsletter;  students are encouraged to express 
their preferences via Google Form before the end of the day on Monday 
(1st July).  

Next week we welcome Year 10 and 11 students into the Sixth Form for 
Taster Days—and the cycle begins again!  

Mrs. Conway-Hughes  

 

Dates for your Diaries: 

 02nd July Year 10 Taster day in Sixth Form 

 03rd July year 11 Applicant Day in Sixth Form  

 10th July Awards Evening, Cowes Yacht Haven  

 11th July Borneo Expedition  

 17th July Celebration Worship 

 24th & 25th July Activities Days, whole school  

 June 2024 

Reflection 

 

Bless those who 
work to bring them 

relief; inspire 
generosity and 

compassion in all 
our hearts; and 

guide the nations of 
the world towards 
that day when all 
will rejoice in your 
Kingdom of justice 

and of peace; 
through Jesus 

Christ our Lord.  

 



 

News  

Caleb Palmer—thank you for raising awareness for Refugee 

Week.  

Congratulations to Caleb Palmer, Andrea Tirjanicova & 

Isabella Wentzel for participating in a creative writing 

workshop in college. More on this later.   

Talent Tap—Current Student Placements 

See the parent guide on a page of this Newsletter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the CAFOD team for completing their Leadership 

Training: Jasmine Latif, Lianne Ponferrada, Kato Paul, Caleb 

Palmer, Raphael Orola and Sam Willis.  

Thanks to Olivia Valvona for supporting the House Council.  

Very well done to Arzoo, Lianne and Jaleel for their participation 

on the public speaking competition. More on this later in the 

newsletter.  



 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K969ShkxIjOH5yyW1WjfqPpw0SdwaJig/view?usp=sharing


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Activities Days  

Here is an overview of the activities available to you during the last days of 

term. On Thursday afternoon we will host our end of Year 12 party and there 

is no college for Year 12 on Friday the 26th of July.  Students also have the 

option of supporting activities in college.  

Please complete this Google Form to express your preferences.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScRdkAijHsX0b8_2pcRf1dY6zG7J05PfXc1Ncvf5sTNhOgXDQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
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News  

We would be really grateful to Year 13 students who 

have no further need for their A Level Textbooks to 

donate these back to the college. We would also 

gratefully receive items of clothing and uniform to 

contribute to our reserves for future cohorts. If you 

have anything that you’d like to donate please bring 

it to the main college reception and ask that it be 

passed onto Mrs Conway-Hughes. Thank you 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Creative Writing workshop 

 

Selected students from Yr 7 to Yr 12 had the unique opportunity to attend a 

two-hour Creative Writing workshop with a university professor earlier this 

week. 45 students from Year 7, 8, 9, 10 and 12 spent time working 

alongside Professor Emily Bullock (Media Fellow and Senior Lecturer in 

Creative Writing at the Open University) across two sessions, learning how 

to create and develop characters and setting, use sensory details and how 

to create conflict in creative writing. Students learnt a variety of techniques 

through mind mapping, illustration and free writing activities. Students then 

had the opportunity to share their creative writing with each other and were 

encouraged to develop their story ideas further after the workshop. 

All of the students across both sessions were really engaged and focused 

throughout and were a real credit to the college in all respects. Well done to 

all of you! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Debate Competition 
Earlier in the year, we were visited by Justin Potter who gave a wide-ranging talk on the 

importance of confident self-expression as well as promoting the Isle of Wight Schools 

Debate Competition.  

Fast-forward to Friday 14th July, and Christ the King College students proudly took part in 

the first event of its kind at Newport Minster.  

The day began with speakers including Bob Seely and other activities included 

workshops run by various teachers, including one by our own Mr Torrington. 

During the morning activities, Arzoo Rizvi had to 'communicate' without using words and 

then switch to being only allowed 4 words: yes. no, oh, well. Suffice it to say her 

outstanding performance proved that no one should ever get on her wrong side, 

regardless of the number of words she chooses to use. 

Before lunch, teams from 7 schools across The Island had a busy working lunch of 

research and preparation for the afternoon debates.  

Christ the King College was selected to go first, debating Priory School on the topic 

"School uniform should be optional". Teams took turns to speak, offering arguments and 

responding to their opponent's. Arzoo went first, which is never easy, and did a great job. 

After hearing from the other side, Jaleel Mills replied. His delivery was impactful, calm 

and measured. While it didn't quite convince the judges, it won him firm support from the 

audience. If you've ever out in Cowes and get confronted by boys about the age of 14, 

make sure Jaleel is with you to diffuse the situation with words of wisdom. Finally, it came 

to Guillianne Ponferrada to have the last word in the debate, summarising the whole 

thing but 'spinning' it in our favour. She dismantled the opposition and earned a special 

award from the judges.  

And while Ryde Academy walked 

away with the High Sherriff's Cup this 

year, our team showed we have what 

it takes to compete with the best of 

them. Well done and thank you to all 

who took part! The date is already set 

for next year's debate, so anyone 

from Year 10 or above interested in 

taking part - and taking that cup off of 

Ryde Academy - should contact Mr 

Torrington or watch out for 

promotion nearer the time. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enrichment Update 
Philippa Daley from Action Isle of Wight (with in-depth knowledge of the 

situations facing refugees) visited this month. Her talk was so impactful it 

literally left me speechless. But luckily, Mrs Conway-Hughes, as well as a 

very well-attended audience (thank you all!), were there to ensure it all went 

smoothly. The audience participation was amazing, by which I mean not just 

the little activity of moving around the auditorium (to feel 'displaced') but the 

heartfelt, active listening I witnessed. You get out what you put in with 

something like enrichment, and the level of engagement with the speaker is 

something I am very proud of our Sixth Form community for. I think we all 

left with a deeper understanding of the realities of displacement. 

Looking ahead to next week, our penultimate session will be the 

rescheduled "Perspectives on Death and Dying", with a mix of in-house and 

external expert speakers. The greater numbers making the most of the 

Enrichment session really made a difference, so thank you to anyone who 

has encouraged this and to students who attended. The benefits of this 

session cannot be overstated, as the topic will handled sensitively, maturely 

and encourages a broad spectrum of perspectives that participants can 

expect to help further develop their own understanding.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notices  
Isle of Wight Open Studios 

We are well aware that the Isle of Wight has a strong and growing creative 

community. Indeed, the research we undertook for the cultural strategy 

demonstrated that the island has a larger than average number of people 

making a living as artists and craft makers. 

As part of our commitment to ensuring everyone on the island has a chance 

to be creative, we have spent the past year working to revive the Island’s 

annual Open Studios event. This felt like an obvious way of sharing the ex-

traordinary array of craft makers and artists working across the island that 

builds on the work of the Isle of Wight Creative Network. 

 

 

 

We are offering £500 in funding to 25 young 

creatives aged 13-30. Our RISE scheme sup-

ports young creatives in overcoming barriers to 

developing their creative practice who are based in the South East and parts of the South West – view the 

map. Spanning the wide range of UK creative industries, the funding aims to empower and invest in the 

next generation of artists and creators.   

Young people are invited to apply with a short video, demonstrating what their creative practice is, what 

they would do with the funding and how they think this micro-investment would support their aspirations 

and help them overcome any barriers they may have as a creative. Applicants will also be asked to supply 

some examples of their work and to fill in an application form. 

 Deadline: 6pm, Sunday 30 June 2024  

 Decisions will be made and applicants notified by no later than 19 July 2024  

 A final report on how the money was used and its impact is required by 8 November 2024 from suc-

cessful applicants. Guidance will be provided closer to the time on how to do this and successful com-

pletion of the report will earn you a digital badge which can be used on portfolio’s or CV’s to show the 

experience you have gained 

https://www.isleofwightopenstudios.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Environment Day 

Christ the King College has a group called the "World Future 

Alliance" (WFA), whose mission includes anything do to with the positive 

legacy the current generation leaves behind, whether that is to do with the 

environment, practical events (beach cleans, activities in College, etc.) or 

responding to global issues such as migration. 

Recently the WFA, now headed by Caleb Palmer in Yr. 12, responded to 

World Environment Day earlier this year by making a declaration about its 

intentions for the future, with a focus on water scarcity. Well done to 

everyone involved, particularly Caleb Palmer for writing the declaration, and 

all those House Councils reps who put their names to it 

POETRY COMPETITON 

Christ the King College recognised Refugee Week during 17th-23rd June 

2024 through events including a visiting speaker in the Sixth Form from 

Community Action Isle of Wight, who deals directly with refugees and has an 

intimate understanding of the challenges they face. We also launched a 

poetry competition, closing date midnight on 7th July, on this year's 

theme. We would invite entries from any student entitled "Welcome to Our 

Home" , a poem to welcome new members into our community who 

may come from backgrounds that include displacement.  

The winning entry will become a College legacy and be part of how we 

welcome students and their families from challenging situations into the 

Christ the King family. The winner, as well as two runners-up, will also 

receive tokens for the book vending machine, kindly donated by Mrs 

Robertson from our library. A special thank you to Caleb Palmer, whose 

enthusiasm for the idea was central to this becoming a reality. 

Anyone interested in finding out more can contact Mr Torrington directly via 

email or can ask for the entry information from their tutor. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tuLa9g5Tg64


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Biosphere Festival 

29th—30th June  
 

https://iwbiosphere.org/festival-listings?sender_campaign=eZNQ9Q&sender_ctype=email&sender_customer=ZYj6Ky8&utm_campaign=Biosphere+Festival%3A+tickets+going+fast&utm_medium=email&utm_source=newsletter


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/undergraduate-taster-day-tickets-903170686837


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.ucas.com/undergraduate/clearing-and-results-day/what-clearing/clearing-guide-parents
https://www.ucas.com/advisers/help-and-training/guides-resources-and-training/supporting-you-through-confirmation-and-clearing/confirmation-and-clearing-essentials#your-confirmation-and-clearing-toolkit-2024


 


